THIS IS AN INFORMATION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center

DATE:
October 13, 2005

SUBJECT:
Missoula Children’s Theatre Return Engagement at the PAC

ISSUE:   
Student Involvement

On September 19-24, the PAC presented a return engagement of the Missoula Children’s Theatre and this season’s production of Robin Hood.   Auditions for this event were held on Monday September 19th and 125 local students from 1st to 6th grade tried out for 60 cast positions.  Students were also chosen to be assistant directors.  Students from 14 Hardin County Middle and Elementary schools were represented in the cast:

East Hardin Middle School
4

West Hardin Middle School
1

Radcliff Middle School

3

J T Alton Middle School

3

Bluegrass Middle School

4

Creekside


4

G C Burkhead


7

Lincoln Trail


13

Meadowview


1

Parkway



3

Rineyville


6

Vine Grove


3

Woodland


2

Students from St. James School, Morningside, Helmwood Heights and Bardstown Elementaries and three home schoolers were also part of the cast.

Our children auditioned for the show at the beginning of the week and rehearsed for just 5 short days.  It is amazing what they accomplished.  MCT is proud to say that more then 60,000 young people will participate as performers in the MCT International Tour Project this season.  Nearly 1100 communities in all 50 states, Canadian provinces and 16 countries will be visited.  

This is the second time MCT has performed at the PAC.    From the overwhelming response to last season’s production and achieving the same interest as indicated by the number of students who attended the audition this season, we are happy to bring MCT back to Hardin County on an annual basis.

Jim Caron founded Missoula Children’s Theatre (MCT) in Missoula, Montana in 1970.  Jim and Music Director Michael McGill supervise the intense training period for the “tour teams” and have created the eight original musicals that are currently touring with 30 teams of MCT Tour Actor/Directors – including Robin Hood.  This season’s tour team of Katie and Jon Brantley actually had local roots.  Katie’s parents live near Lexington and were able to attend the Saturday evening performance.

The cost to the PAC to present MCT was $3100.  Target Stores awarded the PAC a $2000 grant to assist in bringing MCT to Hardin County.  All students involved in the MCT production did so free of charge.  Tickets to the two performances were $5. 

